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ExecuƟve Department – Lisa Peck, MPA, PCED, City Manager 
 

 Staff meetings 

 HREDC Board Meeting 

 Building Commission 

 North Street Storm Sewer – Bid Opening 

 North Street Storm Sewer-monthly meeting 

 Council Meetings  

 Quarterly Safety meeting  

 MODOT meeting 

 Met with Avenues/MTRCOG/United Way regarding potential grant application. 

 Continued working on BRIC grant application documents. 

 Budget meetings with finance director.  

 Review and proposed revisions to various proposed code amendment and ordinance changes. 

 Attended Highway 61 Walkover Discussion. 

 Building collapse site visit and assessment. 

 Continued meeting regarding potential tech workforce with Chamber and HREDC.  

 Meeting with prospect on the old Federal Building. 

 Collaborated with the building inspector's office on various zoning and code-related matters, zoning 
questions and issues. 

 Discussed various code and project related matters with the Acting City Engineer. 

 Responded to complaints, issues, and questions from various residents, businesses, and entities. 

 Consulted with City Attorney on various legal matters. 
 

Note: This report covers a wide range of activities carried out during the month and is not exhaustive. 
 

Below are grants obtained under my tenure.  It is important to keep in mind these funds have allowed the City to 
complete projects that otherwise would not have been possible but are not ongoing revenue streams. 
 

Grant Award Amount 

MO DNR North Street $5,010,000.00 

American Rescue Plan Act $3,194,919.12 

Governor's Cost Share Grant (Lakeside Drive) $835,000.00 

CDBG Grant (19-EM-04) $752,479.85 

MO State Block Grant - Airport Runway Lights $638,118.00 

Marion County CARES $531,652.00 

MOSWIN Radios $406,787.00 

Huckleberry Pond Grant - Land Water Conservation Fund $184,171.00 

Show Me Strong $153,900.00 

USDA Grant (Street Equipment) $115,500.00 

MoDOT Airport Business Plan $75,000.00 

USDA SCBA Grant $65,000.00 

DHSA Thermal Imaging Camera Grant $43,635.14 

MoDOT Aviation CARES Act $30,000.00 

Promote Missouri Grant $20,625.00 

Total $ 12,056,787.11 

 

Additionally, I was able to negotiate the rebuild of the downtown Pump Station, which estimates place at 
$650,000 if the City had been responsible for the cost, and the repair of the North Street failure from the foot of 
the levee to the eastern most alleyway at a $1,061,457.50 project cost.  Both were completed by the Corps of 
Engineers at NO COST to the city. In keeping with our responsibility to be good stewards of taxpayer funds, we will 
continue to actively seek out potentially available funding to offset costs when possible. 
 
 
 



 

 

City Clerk’s Office – Melissa Cogdal, City Clerk 
 

 The City’s new website went live on January 17th. We continue to work on the site updating and adding 
information. The site is new, fresh, and up to date. Check it out today!   

 The Clerks office will open candidate registration on Tuesday, February 27th and continue until March 26th at 
5:00 p.m. Election certification will be completed May 28th, for the election of Municipal Judge. 

 City Hall & the Clerk’s Office will be closed Monday, February 19, 2024, for President’s Day.  

 The City Clerk continued work on the redistricting of the Wards. Marion County sent out notices to all voters 
on pooling locations and new Ward residency.  

 The city chose a new benefit provide for dental, vision, life, short term, and long-term disability. The months 
of January and February will be very busy transferring benefit information and setting up contributions.  

 The Clerks office completed all renewal information for MIRMA on January 30, 2024.  

  All W-2 and 1095’s was distributed to employees in January.   
 

January City Employee Anniversaries 
 Bobbie Altiser – 1 Year   •    Kurt Schuster – 6 Years  •    Brian Evans – 25 Years     

 Jared Jobe – 8 Years    •    Christopher Otten – 3 Years •    Lucas Lieurance – 2 Years  

 Thomas Stout – 17 Years   •    Connie Adcock – 17 Years     •    Eric McNeal – 23 Years 

 
Central Services: Andrew Dorian, Director  
 

Street Department  
 Demolished a house at 202-4 S. Arch  

 LOTS OF SNOW PLOWING 

 Street crews began hauling water from the landfill leachate ponds. 

 Removed multiple hazardous right of way trees.  

 Continued work on Magnolia and Bird Intersection 
 

Parks & RecreaƟon Department  
 Removed Christmas decorations from around town. 

 Installed a new furnace in the kitchen at the Armory that recently stopped working. 

 Vibra Tech completed a full scan of the Armory walls, ceiling and floors leading up to the construction of the 
new Viaduct. This was paid for by the contractor building the viaduct.  

 Received a $10,000 donation for the Riverview Park Master Plan 

 On-going weekly Armory events for January include, Sports Practice, Special Olympics Basketball Practice, 
Indoor Archery, Pickleball 101, Pickleball Leagues, Shooter’s Education 

 We are in peak season for baseball and softball team practices at Clemen’s Hitting and Pitching Facility.  

 Hosted a Birthday Party at the Armory 

 Hosted a Parks & Rec Pedal Power event at the Armory.  

 Hosted a Wedding at the Armory 

 Hosted a Gun Show at the Armory  

 Hosted the Riverview Park Master Plan Public Forum 

 Hosted Wing Ding/Chili Cook-Off at the Armory 

 Hosted the Ice Bowl Disc Golf Tournament at the Don Crane Disc Golf Course in Huckleberry Park  

 Parks and BPW crews are working to install a new electric pole at the Huckleberry Pond. A low voltage issue 
has led to our pump fountain and deicer to burn up. Once this new system is in place, we should be able to 
reinstall a new fountain and deicer. 
 

AdministraƟon  
 Attended City Council Meeting 

 Completed documents and went out for bid for the 2024 farming operations at the Airport. 

 Attended a Building Inspection Meeting 



 

 

 Attended a Tree Board Meeting 

 Completed documents for the sale of city owned property at 1527 S. Arch 

 Completed signature update documents for the North Street Stormwater Project  

 Attended an Amtrak Meeting with various City Officials  

 Attended an Airport Board Meeting  

 Attended a meeting with the US Fish and Wildlife Service and Conservation Fund to discuss land 
management projects at Sodalis Nature Preserve and Riverview Park 

 Attended a meeting at the Hannibal School District to discuss a potential safety project. 

 Attended a meeting with MODOT to discuss several different projects.  

 Attended a planning meeting for the North Street Stormwater Project  

 Attended a city quarterly safety meeting. 

 Attended the monthly Park Board Meeting  

 Attended a meeting with HRMG to discuss alt routes for the Hannibal Cannibal due to the Viaduct Project  

 Completed the ARP Agreement for reimbursement of $22,000 for the Airport.  

 Worked with James Lemon on legal documents for a private hangar lease at the airport. 

 Worked with staff to complete and submit the annual Property, Heavy Equipment and Vehicle Schedule for 
our insurance renewal for may various departments. 

 

Hannibal Police Department: Jacob Nacke, Chief of Police 

 

 

Notes  
January brought us very cold temperatures and snowfall. The police department transiƟoned over to the new patrol 
vehicles aŌer numerous vehicles broke down. We are sƟll awaiƟng six more of the new builds. We are currently out 
for proposal on new video surveillance cameras at the police department. Our current system has bene failing thus 
creaƟng the necessity to change.  We have one recruit in the academy who graduates in early February. We sƟll have 
six openings for police officer and will be working to hire both cerƟfied and cadets in the upcoming months.  

 
Hannibal Emergency Management: Jacob Nacke, Director  

Here is a summary of events which occurred during the month of January: 

 January 2nd: A test of the outdoor warning system was completed.  

 We experienced winter weather and cold temperatures. Community assistance was sought, and two shelters 
opened during the event.  

 On January 11th: Two interviews were conducted with local television staƟons regarding the cold temps.  

 January 16th: AƩended the Region B Homeland Security MeeƟng (virtual) 

 January 16th: Met with representaƟves from the Jaycees regarding NaƟonal Tom Sawyer days and how it will 
be affected by the closure of MO 79. 

 HPD/HFD staff aƩended the LEPD meeƟng at the Hannibal NutriƟon Center.  

 January 30th: AƩended training hosted by FEMA regarding weather and noƟficaƟon.   



 

 

Hannibal Fire Department: Ryan Neisen, Fire Chief 
 
 

Structure Fire 
On January 15th, we baƩled a major structure fire at 419 Riverside. This fire was parƟcularly challenging due to the 
adverse weather condiƟons that day. Temperatures were well below freezing with the recent snowfall on the ground. 
Several pieces of equipment were not working properly and any water we used quickly turned into ice at the scene. 
We called in 14 firefighters to help the 10 already on duty. I am proud of our department for their efforts in baƩling 
these brutal condiƟons.  
 

HFD Fire Academy 
On Monday January 29th, we started the HFD Fire Academy. We have 9 firefighters enrolled in the training and are 
using HFD Instructors. By compleƟng the training in house, this saves the department thousands of dollars by not 
having to send our personnel to Columbia or St. Louis. The academy runs Mondays, Tuesdays, and Wednesdays from 
8am-4pm and lasts about 8-10 weeks. Upon compleƟon of the training, each firefighter will have Firefighter I & II as 
well as Hazmat Awareness and OperaƟons. These cerƟficaƟons are the building blocks and prerequisites to almost 
any future training and cerƟficaƟons within the fire service. We will host a graduaƟon ceremony in council chambers 
in the spring. 

 
Building Inspector: Mike McHargue        Permits can be completed at:  h ps://hannibalmo.viewpointcloud.com/ 

 

 



 

 

Hannibal ConvenƟon & Visitors Bureau: Trisha O’Cheltree, Director  

 

General Updates 

 Meta “Winter” ad reached almost 250,000 people-resulting in 7,108 clicks to our website. 

 Website- 13,000 new visitors (up 16.8%) 236,000 total impressions in the last 28 days (up 8.8%) 

 Q3 ad placement in ShowMeMO; Q4 will be part of the grant.  Rural MO Q4 ad will be part of the grant. 

 Going back out for bid again on our vehicle purchase. 

 The 2024 Visitors Guides have arrived! 

 Molly Brown repairs are to be completed by the Street and Parks Departments this winter as time allows.  

 Molly Brown will have regular tours on Thursday’s and guided tours on Friday’s and Saturday’s this summer. 

 Will be working on international marketing videos to be shot in the spring. 

 Siding repair to be done this month. 

 Still in the process of internet switch.  We need a new router - IT is working on one. 
 

Group and ConvenƟon MarkeƟng 

 4 school groups in April and May so far. 1 large family reunion in July. 

 Trisha did a Presentation on Jan 31st to the local Lions club. 

 American Bus Association Marketplace was January 13-16 in Nashville. We ended up with 32 appointments 
with tour operators.  We attended 8 “learning seminars” while there. A few have already reached out to us. 

 We will have a booth at the Working Women’s Show in February 16-18th in St. Charles and are welcoming 
anyone who wants to help and/or attend. 

 We will be attending the Missouri Sports Travel Exchange Convention for March 4-6 in Springfield, MO. 
 
Upcoming FesƟvals/Big Events 
 

Please remember these can always be found at www.visithannibal.com!  

 Black History Month 

 February 7th – Discover Crocheting at the Hannibal Arts Council 

 February 13th – Surreal Hand Creatures Art at the Hannibal Arts Council 

 February 15th – Yu & I Music at Calvary Baptist Church 

 March 2nd – Comedy on the River at Bluff City Theatre  

 March 8th – 10th – The HHMC Chocolate Extravaganza 
 
 

City Collector: Phyllis Nelson 
 
For the month of January, we received $4,4884664.70 in assorted revenues. Of this amount, $1,774,853.72 was for 
real estate and personal property taxes. We have issued 147 new dog licenses so far this year. That is the most Ɵme-
consuming thing we do, as nothing carries over and everything must be re-entered each year.  

  



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Finance Department: Jessica Rosenkranz, Fiscal Management Assistant 
 

January 2024 Payables Reports 

 

 



 

 

January 2024 Self-Insurance payments 

 

January 2024 Payroll reports 

 



 

 

Expenditures January 2024 

 

Revenues January 2024 

 


